What is new in K2?
January 18, 2013

Parents:


The students enjoyed their out of uniform day. Thank you to everyone who sent in donations for the Gala. It is a great fundraiser for the school. (
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This week the students were introduced to the –ot word family. They practiced recognizing words that belong to this family and writing them. We did a crossword puzzle as a whole class with the words. They enjoyed this activity. The students were introduced to a new punctuation mark, the exclamation point. They practiced writing a sentence using this mark. 
Math: 
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This week the students were introduced to ten frames. They practiced using these to build numbers 10-12. We started to make addition problems by using ten frames. For example if I asked them to put 3 chips on their ten frame they would have to tell me how many they would add to get to 10. We wrote 3+7=10 on the board. 
Religion:
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This week the students were introduced to a chapter about neighbors. The students gave examples of people who could be their neighbor. They also talked about how they could be a good neighbor to others.
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We started a new unit on animals. The students learned about different animal habitats. They were also introduced to insects. I will be sending information home about an insect project they will begin working on next week. We are also going to make a class book about animals. Each child chose an animal. In class they are going to draw that animal and write about the animal’s habitat. The students have enjoyed this unit so far. 
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 The 100th day is getting closer. I hope the students are thinking about their 100th day shirts. I look forward to seeing them. This weekend the 5-6th grade will be putting on the play “Treasure Island”. There is a showing Friday night, Saturday night, and Sunday afternoon. 

Progress reports were sent home this week. I am proud of the students’ continued progress in the classroom. If you feel your child would benefit from one on one help, I do stay after on Mondays for tutoring from 2:00-2:30. Let me know if you are interested. 

Important Dates: [image: image6.png]



1/21/13: No School (
1/23/13: Mystery Reader: Mrs. Napier

1/30/13: 100th Day of School

If you have any questions or concerns please let me know. (
Ms. Herzog
